Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
I would like to know of all cases in which the council have used either a compulsory purchase order or an enforced sale from January 1st 1995 until current date.

 

I would like to know the address of the property, the last known owner(s) and the amount of money paid into court.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
To provide the information requested would require the trawl of both manual and computerised records relating to Purchase Orders within Legal Services over the last 20 years.  We have hundreds of files which could potentially fall under the scope of your request; allowing 15 minutes to trawl through each record will far exceed the appropriate limit set out in the Act.    
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


